
St. Jerome Catholic Church San Antonio, Texas 

From the desk of our Parish Administrator 
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 

 

Happy Easter! This celebration 

encompasses all we are as Christians. St. 

Augustine would address his fellow 

Christian brothers and sisters, ñWe are an 

Easter people and Hallelujah is our 

song!ò Jesus, before he died, promised  

that that joy which He would bring, no 

one would take away. He was talking 

about the joy of His resurrection of which 

all of us are partakers and beneficiaries. Our life has a 

meaning in Christ. He has the final word in our history, He is 

the Alpha and the Omega, the King of Kings and Lord of 

Lords. Our life of grace is the life transmitted to us by Jesus 

Christ, as He is the vine and we are his branches. When we 

are away, we are spiritually dead, but when we live and 

nurture that life of grace, we live in Him who died and rose 

for us. For it is for our sake and for our salvation that He 

endured his passion and death. Let us then leave the darkness 

of sin and move on to the life that the Lord offers us and 

nourishes by means of the sacraments.  We are very happy 

as a Church community because we are welcoming today 

our brothers and sisters who have been preparing themselves 

for baptism and for the full communion in the Catholic 

Church. And together with these wonderful brothers and 

sisters now living the fullness of life in Jesus Christ through 

our Church, my heart also evokes so many new members 

that we have welcomed to our Church community 

throughout the year. May our testimony of family and 

welcoming spirit continue to draw many more people to 

want to belong to our family, part of the greater family in our 

Catholic Church and in our Christian faith. Today, therefore, 

is a day to rejoice! Happy Easter once again.  Blessings.  

    

                                                Your servant in the Lord Jesus, 

                                                 Fr. Rodolfo Caballero 

 

The Sanctuary Lamp is sponsored by  David & Kathy 

Schick for a Special Intention (03/29-04/11).              

 

The Blessed Mother, St. Joseph, St. Jerome & Our Lady 

of Guadalupe Statues are sponsored by Mary Ann & 

Anton HajekðFor the Deceased Members of their family

(04/04-04/11).         

 

 Sunday Collection March 29, 2015  

Includes online giving 

Mass Attendance 989 

 

          Sunday Offering                   $      8,351.22   
           Building Fund                      $     2,235.00  

            Masses        $        60.00 

 

Parish Church Loan as of March 29th, 2015 

$344,137.07  

   Happy  Easter 
 

Wishing you and your 
family special blessings 

during the  
Easter Season  

from  
Fr. Rodolfo  

Fr. Emmanuel 
and the parish staff. 

We will celebrate the Feast of 

Divine Mercy, next weekend at 

all Masses.  The homily will  

explain and promote Jesusô 

immense mercy.  The picture of 

Divine Mercy will be displayed 

at  to be venerated by all.  Pope 

John Paul II made an 

announcement in his homily 

during the canonization of St. 

Faustina on April 30, 2000.  He 

declared: "It is important then 

that we accept the whole 

message that comes to us from 

the word of God on this Second 

Sunday of Easter, which from 

now on throughout the Church, 

will be called Divine Mercy 

Sunday. "  In other words the whole message of Jesusô 

suffering, death, burial, resurrection, and ascension, 

followed by the sending of the Holy Spirit.  This feast 

fulfills the grace of atonement as lived through by Christ 

Jesus and offered to everyone who will trust in His great 

love and mercy.  The risen Christ, entrusted to the Apostles 

in the Upper Room peace, forgiveness and the sending of the 

Holy Spirit.  The Image of The Divine Mercy, which St. 

Faustina was given by Jesus himself, represents the Risen 

Christ bringing mercy to the world.  In the picture of Divine 

Mercy, Jesus points to the wound in His Heart, the source 

from which flows the great wave of mercy poured out on 

humanity.  The two rays, coming from his heart órepresent 

blood and water which came from Jesusô side when it was 

pierced after his death.   The blood recalls the sacrifice of 

the cross and the gift of the Eucharist.  The water,  on the 

other hand, represents not only Baptism but also the gift of 

the Holy Spirit". 



 

April 5, 2015  ð  Easter Sunday The Resurrection of the Lord 

St. Jerome  Childrenõs Choir  

The Childrenôs Choir will be singing at the 11:00am Mass 

on April 12th.  Practice for the childrenôs choir will be on 

April 7th, at 7:00pm in the church.  All children are invited 

to join the choir.  For more information about joining, please 

contact Jessica Lubianski at 210-485-9872.   

St. Jerome Youth Ministry  

    A Special Donation Drive  

The Drive will last until April 12th,  

The  SJ Youth Ministry thanks you 

in advance for your support!  For 

any questions contact Daniel & 

Kathleen Rocha 210-286-1944. 

The below picture was created by our Youth Ministry group 

who were honoring our past Irish pastors for St. Patrickôs 

Day.  Very creative! 

Counseling Services  - You may contact Karen Bagwell at  

210-264-2565.  Karen charges on a sliding scale basis. 

 

Intention BoxðJust a reminder that our St. Jerome 

Intention Box is in the Chapel during the week and 

brought to the main altar for the weekend masses.  You 

may place your intention in the box any time during the 

week.  

 

Regulations for Weddings at St. Jerome have changed.  

Please contact the Diane at the Parish Office for more 

information 

about the 

new 

St. Jerome Girl Scouts   

The Father/Daughter Masked Dance, will be on Satur-

day, April 11, 2015 from 6:00pm ï10:00pm.  Tickets are $25 

per couple and $15 each.  The dance is open to the entire 

community.  Proceeds from the dance will benefit the SJGS 

college scholarship program.  Limited tickets will be sold at 

the door.  For tickets, silent auction donations or questions, 

please call Elva Salinas at 210-421-8340 or Debbie Balderas 

at 210-232-6107. 

 

St. Jerome CCD   

Easter Blessings 

to each of you! 

May everyone 

enjoy a blessed 

Easter Holiday.  

We look forward 

to everyoneôs 

return back next 

Sunday, April 

12th. A reminder 

to all parishioners 

and parents, our 

next Apologetic 

session will be on 

April 19th ï our 

faith formation is 

a constant 

journey! We 

invite you  to 

come by and see the wonderfully decorated display boards 

from various classes. As you can see, our children are quite 

talented!  We have begun plans for our next CCD school 

year and will begin pre-registrations soon. We will also be in 

need of Catechists and Catechist Assistants for next year. 

Please consider joining this rewarding ministry!  Please 

remember, in 

order to Pre-

register for 

next school 

year, all 

copies of past 

sacraments 

must be on file 

in the CCD 

office. If your 

child has not 

been baptized, please come by the CCD office to discuss 

plans to schedule their Baptism. Please come by the CCD 

office or contact Sandi Dorsey at 210-260-3489.  

St. Jerome Parish News  



St. Jerome Catholic Church San Antonio, Texas 

Memorial Day is  fast approaching. We want to honor all 

Veterans buried at St. Jerome Cemetery.  We will have a 

ceremony with special prayers, blessing of the gravesites, and 

placing of flags at each grave on Saturday, May 30th at 

10:00am in the Cemetery.  These men and women who served 

our country deserve to be remembered and honored. Honoring 

our dead, especially our veterans, is the least we can do. 

Praying for them and their families, and placing flags at their 

graves reminds us of the sacrifices made on our behalf. The 

scouts do an excellent job of that by placing these flags at each 

grave.   If you know anyone who may not see this 

announcement or know about this ceremony, please tell them 

about it.   Come join us in remembering them. Bring a chair 

and maybe a bottle of water." 

Pictured above:  Kristin Zigmond, Dalton Moy, Tristan Moy, 

Wyatt Ott, Sterling Ott, Isabel Elizardo, Katelyn Jimenez, 

Krista Gonzales, Kassidy Gonzales, Karissa Gonzales, Grant 

Koenning, Austin Trainer.  These altar severs willingly served  

at the Masses this past weekend to make our Palm Sunday 

celebration beautifully uplifting and reverent.  Their dedica-

tion to the Altar Server Ministry exemplifies the meaning of 

servitude and we are very proud of them.  Special training 

sessions took place for everything to flow smoothly.  This 

group of servers will be at the Easter Masses as well.  There 

are other Altar Servers in the Altar Server Ministry, twenty 

five in all to be exact who are dedicated to serving at the 

Masses.  We also would like to thank the parents who make 

sacrifices so that the servers receive training and are promptly 

here for scheduled Masses.  Lastly our parish would like to 

thank Roxanne Zigmond who has done an amazing job with 

the servers.  Without her leadership, this growing ministry 

would not be as organized and vibrant as it is today.  If you 

would like to be involved with this ministry, you may contact 

Roxanne Zigmond at 210-415-7821.   This groupôs labor of 

love is proof of what commitment and perseverance can do.  

Job well done!  May God continue to bless you.    

Congratulations to Stephen & Frances Zunker who 

celebrated their 15th Wedding Anniversary on March 22nd at 

the 8:30am, Sunday Mass.  May God continue to bless you 

and your family. 

 

St. Jerome Parish Festival Raffle Tickets 
The Parish Festival will be held on Sunday, May 3rd. We 

have 250 raffle tickets to sell!   Raffle tickets are $100 each.  

Prizes include $5,000, $2,000, $1,000, two $500 and seven 

$200 winners.  Tickets will be sold after all masses.   To 

purchase or reserve your ticket, contact John Horner at       

210-838-8635 or Joyce Horner at 210-213-0444.   

St. Jerome Altar Society  

The monthly recitation of the Rosary to honor Our Lady 

of Fatima will be on Monday, April 13th, starting at 6:30 pm 

in the Chapel.  Everyone is invited to come and pray together 

as a family.  If you are interested in joining the Society, 

please contact Darlene LaVelle at 210-274-2555. 

St. BenedictðDivine Mercy Celebrations 

On April 11th & 12th, St. Benedict Catholic Church will be 

celebrating Divine Mercy weekend.  The Annual Walk for 

Mercy will start at 9:00am on Saturday, April 11th and will 

finish with a 10:30am Mass.  On Divine Mercy Sunday, April 

12th, there will be a Masses at 8:00am, 10:00am and 12:00am.    

For more information you may contact, 210-535-4428. 

St. Jerome/St. Vincent de Paul   

The food pantry will resume normal hours starting this 

Wednesday, April 8th, from 10:00am till Noon.  We wish to 

thank all the generous parishioners who have donated to the 

pantry or who have made contributions.  God bless you.  



 

April 5, 2015  ð  Easter Sunday The Resurrection of the Lord 

St. Jerome Convent of Love  
Marriage Ministry   

The cemetery road and new entrance is finished and the fence has been replaced.  Look for a few more upgrades in 

the coming weeks. Thank you to Thomas & Bridget Pavlich and the crew from Catholic Life 200 along with the girl scouts 

for all their hard work in cleaning and clearing at the cemetery this past Saturday. A big thank you also to Leonard Wiatrek 

and John Ahr for their assistance with maintenance at the cemetery throughout the year.   

 

Marilyn Rivas has managed St. Jerome Cemetery since 2012, assisting families and individuals in immediate and pre

-need burial arrangements. Marilyn has lived and worked in the parish for more than 30 years.  She began her tenure under 

Fr. Thomas OôBrien as parish secretary, hall manager, and cemetery manager, and continued to work for Fr. John Flanagan 

during his first few years as pastor.  She has held several offices in both the ladies auxiliary (now the Altar Society) and 

C.Y.O., in which she was voted Archdiocesan C.Y.O. Woman of the Year. Marilyn has volunteered at past festivals and 

church socials.  She has also helped design quilts for festival auctions and organized a team to sew the quilts. She is a 

member of the Saturday evening mass choir. Marilyn is honored to provide comfort and assistance to families and 

individuals during some of their most difficult moments.  You may contact Marilyn Rivas with cemetery concerns at 210-

846-5038.   

St. Jerome  Cemetery   

The St. Jerome Cemetery ñClean Upò day was last 

Saturday, March 28th.  We thank all the volunteers 

who gave of their time and helped. 

 

 

 

Congratulations to our Covenant of Love Kick Off event 

Door Prize Winners: Onufry and Lucille Kosub.  They  

won a pair of San Antonio Spurs vs Dallas Mavericks basket 

ball game tickets for March 27th.  They have never attended 

a Spurs game and were very excited about the game. Even 

better -- Spurs beat Mavericks 96 to 74.  Each month we 

hope to have a special door prize for those attending our Date 

Night events.  Reminder that we meet every third Saturday of 

the month.  Doors open at 6:30 pm with daycare available. 

For more info visit our website:http://www.stjeromesatx.org/


